

## 11/25/2019 SCBAA Meeting Minutes – SCB Gym

Attendance: Mike Murray, Matt Heischmidt, John Wolf, Matt Maher, Mat Kelch, Nick Hester, Eric Gray, Mike Sievers, Mike Orrico, Jason Nikodym, Sunny Kaushik, Jeff Frazier, Guadalupe Frazier, Doug Cornwell, Gregg Jost.

Guest: N/A

Opening Prayer: Mike Murray

## Old Business:

- New Water Fountain AA discussed the possibility of placing a new water fountain in the gym area. Pros and Cons were discussed.
- Hang/Fix Banners The 7<sup>th</sup> grade girls basketball banner needs to be hung in the gym.
- Replace nets on the playground AA discussed hanging new nets on the basketball goals on the playground. Nick Hester said he has some extra nets and will work on it.

## **New Business:**

- <u>CYC Report:</u> Matt Maher reported the district is currently looking for a baseball/softball coordinator. If they do not find a volunteer, they will not be able to offer the sports. Track fees went up \$12 but will have electronic scoring at all meets. Mr. Kahil will be stepping down as President in April. The district is currently working on a new scheduling system, possibly Team Sideline. There will be no meeting in December 2019.
- <u>Basketball:</u> Registration is complete, and teams have been established. SCB will have a total of 16 teams.
- <u>Little Bobcats:</u> Gregg Jost is working on adding a second session this year due to the high demand. There are currently 15 kids on the wait list for the first session.
- Golf: Registration will open in the middle of December and close by February 1, 2020. Cost will not change, and all participants will get a polo shirt.

• Track: N/A

• <u>Chess:</u> Sunny Kaushik has held multiple practices and multiple parents have volunteered to help this year. The first tournament will take place on December 7, 2020. The team

has 40 participants this year.

• Soccer: N/A

• Volleyball: 5<sup>th</sup> grad boys made City/County and will continue practicing.

• Referee: The AA still needs to charge Ash for their referee's. Soccer and Volleyball

went well and there were no issues.

• Concession Stand: The Frazier's first weekend went well. They reported the lock on the

soda cooler is broken and will need to be replaced.

• <u>Uniforms:</u> Basketball uniforms have all been ordered.

Closing Prayer: Mike Murray

Next Meeting: December 23, 2020